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COVID-19 – Further closures

In addition to playgrounds and skate parks, Colac Otway Shire Council has closed 
water drinking fountains and public BBQs to reduce the spread of COVID-19. 
These closures rely on the public to observe ‘closed’ sign.

Please stay at home and avoid all gatherings of people to minimise the chance 
of transmission, protect the health system and save lives.

Additional support for older and vulnerable people 
in the community

Colac Otway Shire Council is working with local businesses and organisations 
to offer additional support services for older people and vulnerable members 
of our community. This includes additional Meals on Wheels to support older 
people requiring prepared meals during this diffi cult time.

For more information, please visit Council’s website colacotway.vic.gov.au/
Community-services/Aged-disability-support/Aged-disability-resources or 
contact Council direct on 5232 9400.

Planning and Environment Act 1987

COLAC OTWAY PLANNING SCHEME

Notice of Approval of Amendment

Amendment C102cola

The Minister for Planning has approved Amendment C102cola to the 
Colac Otway Planning Scheme. The Amendment came into operation on 
27 March, 2020.

The amendment changes the wording of the Schedule to Clause 53.01 of 
the Colac Otway Planning Scheme by enabling the collection of open space 
contributions for a three or more lot subdivision.

A copy of the Amendment can be inspected, free of charge, at the 
Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning website at 
www.delwp.vic.gov.au/public-inspection 

Please contact Council on 5232 9400 if you require any further information.

Waste services during Easter

Kerbside collections

Kerbside collections due to fall on Good Friday (10 April) will be carried out 
on Easter Saturday (11 April). All other collections will continue as normal. 
Residents are asked to please place bins on the kerbside the night before as 
collection times may alter.

Transfer stations hours

Alvie Transfer Station – closed Good Friday (10 April) and Easter Sunday (12 
April). Open 10am to 3pm Easter Saturday (11 April).  

Apollo Bay Transfer Station – closed Good Friday (Friday 10 April) and open 
from 10am to 2pm on Easter Saturday (11 April), Easter Sunday (12 April) and 
Easter Monday (13 April). Winter trading hours will commence from Wednesday 
15 April. Please check Council’s website for details. 

Birregurra Transfer Station - open Easter Saturday (11 April) 10am to 4pm, 
closed Easter Sunday (12 April).  

Drop off facilities 

There are no changes to drop off facilities during Easter; please visit Council’s 
website www.colacotway.vic.gov.au for further information on drop off locations 
and days of operation.

Contact Colac Otway Shire Council on 5232 9400 or inq@colacotway.vic.gov.au 
for further information. 


